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SDPD Recovers Fentanyl and Firearms During Warrant Service 
 

San Diego – Two people are in custody tonight after detectives served a search warrant in 
the 1000 block of 28th Street. On December 6th, just before noon, narcotics detectives 
developed probable cause that 45-year-old Willie Tagaloa and his wife, 49-year-old Rosie 
Tagaloa, were selling drugs.  
 
After obtaining a court-authorized warrant, investigators searched the Tagaloas’ home 
and two cars.  
 
Detectives located 1.6 pounds of fentanyl, one loaded handgun that had been reported 
stolen, scales, money, packaging, and four replica firearms. Their charges included 
possession for sales of fentanyl, transportation of fentanyl, being felons in possession of a 
loaded gun/ammunition and possession of stolen property.   
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